HALIFAX BOARD OF SELECTMEN

SELECTMEN MEETING

FRIDAY, SEPTEMBER 17, 2021 – 10:00 A.M.

GREAT HALL
--------------------------------------------------------------

Meeting came to order at 10:00 a.m. with Selectmen, Gordon C. Andrews, Troy E. Garron and Ashley A. DiSesa present. 
The following business was discussed:

ARPA Funds - Employees

Andrews stated that this was on the agenda Tuesday night but they did not talk about it.  He said one use for ARPA funds is bonuses for employees and he was going to suggest that they do a  $1,500 bonus for this year and next year.  This year's bonus could be paid out now and then next year’s will be paid out on the second pay schedule in July.  
Full time Firefighters will receive $1,500 and for the Part-Time Firefighters it would be prorated based on the hours worked with a formula.  The chief and the Town Accountant can provide the number of hours worked and then based on those numbers they can determine what they will receive.  based on those number the payment they would receive.  The Patrol Officers also will receive $1,500 and said for the Special Officers will prorated.  The same will be done with the Mixed Unit and they might have a part-time summer employee so that amount would be prorated for that position because it's not a full-time position.  Highway and Cemetery will receive $1,500 for each full time employee and prorated for any part-time employees.
He then wanted to discuss everyone else but did not have a solution to that today but that is what he was going to propose for a vote today and then ask the Board what their thoughts were on Wage & Personnel and other employees.  He asked if they wanted to do you want to do $1,500 for full-time employees and pro-rated for the others.

Garron thinks they need to reward the staff for what they did during the pandemic.  He asked if the $1,500 would be covered with ARPA and Andrews said he is requesting that it to come from ARPA.  

Principal Assessor, Holly Merry, asked about the Elected Officials (Town Clerk, Highway Surveyor and Treasurer/Collector) and Andrews said those three as well.  

Garron thinks it is great idea and DiSesa said they need to do something,  Again Garron said yes along as it can be done without any repercussions
DiSesa reiterated that all full-time employees will receive $1,500 and anybody part-time will be prorated and it also includes our full-time elected officials.
Seelig is not saying they shouldn’t be doing this and stated that that is extremely rare and that a number of queried people - colleagues as such (inaudible).
Andrews said the other question would be how to handle the school employees because they are part of ….  He knows there are funds available through ESSER and they haven't had any discussion with the school committee on that so how do those employees get treated.  DiSesa said you would need to find out if there are ESSER funds and then the BoS can reevaluate the school, but she does not want to keep holding off on the Unions and the other employees.
Garron said the school is different, and the school committee really controls that so he would think they would have to meet with them first to find out what they want to do
Nolan said that she should have a figure in three weeks so it will not be the next pay period but the one after that.    

Andrews asked if there were any other discussion points before they voted.  
Seeing as Andrews has a conflict for signing one of the payrolls, he asked Garron and DiSesa to motion for that one.  Seelig suggested that Andrews signs whatever he can sign and leave the one he can’t.  
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Moved by DiSesa and seconded by Garron, the Board unanimously voted to use ARPA funds to give $1,500 bonuses for all full-time and full-time elected officials and a pro-rated bonuses for any part-time.  One bonus tentatively the first week of October and then one the second pay period in July of 2022.
ARPA Funds - Affected Communities and Employees
Because of covid restrictions there are restrictions at the elementary school for masking and  issues with humidity and heat. 
Andrews motioned to designate $35,000 for engineering consulting for the complete scope of work to upgrade and renovate the Halifax Elementary School HVAC system and building management system.  This in deep and thorough report will provide current HVAC and building management system analysis with current industry projected costs for upgrades and renovations.
Garron asked if they did HVAC work over there before and Andrews said they did uninvent and air flow but one of the biggest issues is the heat and humidity in the building.  He thinks something needs to be done because he does not see any changes happening for the elementary school anytime soon.  Andrews continued to say that the second floor is really bad.
Garron asked if this needed to go through any other committee?  Andrews said no and that it would just be an engineering study.  He also going to request the same thing - that we evaluate the fire station.

Garron said that as long as it was within our authority to do so he has no problem with it.
DiSesa seconded Andrews’ above motion and the Board voted as follows below: 

	Andrews
	-
	Yes

	Garron 
	-
	Yes

	DiSesa
	-
	Yes


Andrews then wanted to make a request to Scott Materna, Director of Facilities and Maintenance, asking him to provide the Board with an estimate for either engineering or actual cost for the project for reviewing the HVAC system at the fire station.  Andrews has been upstairs when it's been really hot up and the units that they have in there do not make it comfortable to be up there so he would ask that they get an amount from Materna and then put that amount on the Board’s next meeting agenda so they can move it at that meeting.  Garron asked if there have been any estimates for this before and Andrews said Materna did have an estimate from two or three years ago but with the change in construction costs he didn't feel that the estimate would hold up.

DiSesa asked with the talk about changing this building to that building was it discussed that the fire Station is going to stay the fire station and Andrews said the long term plan would be to do a public safety building but right now that is a long term plan.  Her biggest concern is spending money if they are going to change it again.  Andrews thinks they should upgrade the service there for the employees.  Nolan said a combined public safety building would probably be at least 10 years down the road.  Chief Viveiros said that it is not the whole building, and the biggest concern is the upstairs, the attic and then there is the day room/kitchen.    
DiSesa is fine with this and was just wondering what the timeline was for the changing up of the buildings.  
DiSesa seconded Andrews’ above motion and the Board voted as follows below: 

	Andrews
	-
	Yes

	Garron 
	-
	Yes

	DiSesa
	-
	Yes


Next thing Andrews wanted to discuss is the estimate for the Senior Center for doing the site plan as they have not heard anything.  Chief Viveiros said that Materna reached out to Angelo this week and he is supposed to have his estimates from the survey by today. 

Andrews said because of Covid 19 the seniors in our community have definitely been affected they've been isolated, and he will be pushing to use some of the ARPA funds to provide a place for them.  
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He does not know if they could cover the whole cost of the Senior Center within the ARPA funds, but he thinks they can use a portion of those funds because they are an affected community.  Garron said the senior citizens are the ones who made the history of the town and made it what it is today,  Andrews agreed with him and said if they have an estimate soon to do the site plan he would ask that they take that up and spend ARPA funds on that so they have a place to go to.
Garron asked the amount of funds the Town has already received, and Andrews said 2.3 million.
Seelig said depending on how you categorize it it needs to have affected community.  Andrews said we definitely have effects from the masking at the elementary school which is out of our control and we definitely have isolation in our community because the Senior Center we have is not conducive to allowing the population to actually receive the services that they need so if we can spend some of the funds and get the site plan done we can get the drawing plans moving forward and hopefully depending upon the cost we can get a majority of the project covered under the ARPA funds.  This is the discussion point on the ARPA funds he wanted to bring up.  Garron said as just as long as it is made clear that ARPA funds can be used for this on the affected communities the communities.
Andrews said at the September 30th  tri-town meeting with Silver Lake the conditions at the high school were just as hot in some of those classroom so he wanted Garron and DiSesa prepared to have a discussion with the other communities on whether or not they are  going to support Silver Lake because Silver Lake is not getting anything other than the ESSER funds which are really supposed to be to combat the kids who have missed a portion of their education and fell behind  so they can catch up.  He is expecting to see a request to do some sort of air conditioning or HVAC project at the high school for fresh air and things there as well, but his intent is to try to get the Senior Center under this as much as possible and work with the school committee on the funding of the HVAC system.  He does not have a request at the moment as he needs to talk with the other towns.  
Nolan asked if they could put in a not to exceed number for the Senior Center and the Board was fine with doing that.   

Nolan informed the Board that she is keeping track of the spending of ARPA funds and will keep the Board informed of it.  She was not sure if the Great Hall could be outfitted like the Selectmen’s Meeting Room is and putting permanent structures over at the elementary school for Town Meetings.  Andrews said that was one of the items they talked about in the grant document that was submitted.  
DiSesa said when the Water Commissioners were in they were talking about cleaning the tank doing some other things, the Board offered maybe some funds to help them with that stuff where water is another high priority in this town.

She also would like to talk with the highway Surveyor Hayward and make sure that there is not any big underlying things in the roads right now.  Andrews said one of the issues is that ARPA funds cannot be used for road consumption.
DiSesa suggested following up with the Water Superintendent and make sure he has right support from the Board and invite them to one of our upcoming meetings.  Andrews said they stated they were going to come forward with a plan they have an engineering firm that they are working with so if we can spend some of those dollars on water that's fine.
MEETING ADJOURNED

There being no further business, moved by Garron and seconded by DiSesa, the Board unanimously voted to adjourn the meeting at 10:27 a.m. 
-------------------------------------------------

Jonathan Selig 
Clerk
/pjm
